Approved 

CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, December 3, 2018
8:00 AM
GOV/YFS Training Room

1768 E. Michigan Street

Orlando, FL 32806

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:

Chair Warren Kenner

Vice Chair Glenton Gilzean

Todd Carr

Karen Climer

Rob Clark

Sarah Robinson

Nauman Ansari

Laini Schultz

Nicole Wilson

Justin Duff

Conference Called in 

David Elliot Washington

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent: 

Commissioner Victoria Siplin

Gary Smith

STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem



Keith Yannessa
Joyel Searight

Paulette Hinton

Faith McCollum




Tracy Roush




Andrea Cucuta

Vivienne Taggart

Jasmine Hankins

STAFF ABSENT:
Johonna Brown

 


Richard Radin





Diana Mendez

Guests: 

None
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, December 3, 2018 at 8:00 A.M. at the GOV/YFS Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Salem called the meeting to order at 8:08 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  There was one participant, Board member David Elliot Washington.  The phone line remained open for the meeting.

Dr. Salem welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS
A. Board Chair Warren declared a quorum present at 8:40 A.M.  After a brief review of Item III A.  Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve Item III A (Board Meeting Minutes on 08/27/18 and 10/29/18.   Board member Justin Duff made the first motion to approve III A.  Vice-Chair Glen Gilzean seconded the motion.  The motion carried, Item III A (Board meeting Minutes on August 27, 2018 and October 29, 2018 were approved).  
B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Salem –

This time of the year is the hardest time on the campus.  For anyone, who is new to the Board it is important and really our goal to keep our kids busy for these two months.  It starts around Thanksgiving and goes through New Year’s.  We try to have parties every available minute and keep our kids involved as much as possible.

For most of us it is a joyful time to celebrate with loved one and families.  Dr. Salem wants to see these kids have a smile on their face.  They don’t get to go home to their parents or loved ones.  Our staffs are wonderful they usually show the kids their love and support, but they are not their biological family.

Andrea is looking for sponsors and donors so that all of the children receive items on their wish list.

Faith and JoJo are working a lot with our Community Partners.  For example, Bridges of Light.  Stacy Papp is the Director.  She used to be a volunteer with us 17 years ago.  Stacy formed her own foundation Bridges of Light and now donates all our tutors, teachers for the after school program and summer program, items, and has parties where the kids get different things.  Stacy is very involved on our campus still and is a great community partner.

Every week this time of year, we have a party or event going on.  Attached, to the Board packet is the GOV scheduled performance choirs.

Dr. Salem wanted to say “Thank you” to everyone whom sponsored a kid and know we greatly appreciate it.  
We got a lot of second and third year sponsors contacting us to sponsor.  One of our community sponsors last year sponsored jackets, sneakers and a Christmas Eve dinner for the entire campus.  This year they are doing Christmas outfits and a Christmas Eve dinner.

Thank you to those who reached out and gotten sponsors.  

Dr. Salem mentioned Board Chair Warren is always amazing to us.  He reached out and got a sponsor to sponsor the entire campus to a Tampa Bay Buccaneers game in Tampa, FL on December 30th.  The kids get to step out and see a professional football game.  This is exciting and they will definitely enjoy this.  “Thank you” Warren, this is a totally different experience for them.

· Christmas Kick Off  –   
Dr. Salem wanted to “Thank” everyone who was able to attend and support the Christmas Kick off.  It was a fantastic one and the food was good.  Dr. Salem also wanted to “Thank” Andrea, Tracy Roush and Jasmine they were the decorating team.  That was a great event.

Also, the bricks – Mayor Jacobs, she is really supportive of Great Oaks Village and the County Administrator Ajit; he is a big help for fundraising for the kids.
Board Chair Warren also wanted to “Thank” everyone who was able to attend too.

· Term limits that are ending – 
Dr. Salem just wanted to remind everyone, if your term limit is up and you are interesting in staying on the board there is a form to respond to.  Please let Dr. Salem know if you need any assistance.

Also, you can fall off the board but still stay on as none voting member.  We would welcome you to come as a visitor.  Warren did this for a couple of times.

Board Chair Warren mentioned, if you want to stay on, to do so now because sometimes it takes a while to re-apply.
· Update on the DCF/CBC negotiations –

This year DCF/CBC negotiations are slightly different.  Normally, in the past years we would draft up what we want and it’s a two or three page proposal and supporting documentation behind it.  Now it turned into a 20 page proposal.  

Right now we get $140 per bed and we are asking for an increase to $160 per day.  $160 is in the middle of what the other group homes are getting.  If you ask why only $20 we are going up.  Strategically, it is because the carve-out dollars that we have indicates the service and the bed allotment.   The requirements are you have to be a government entity, a minimum of 40 beds and you have to have a group care service.

The Family First Act that President Trump signed back in February is slowly impacting our work.  The Casey Foundation was involved in the creation of the Family First Act which will affect the group care homes in all of foster care.  It means they don’t want any kids in foster care for more than a year.  We have kids that average 7 to 8 years here.  That would clearly change things here at Great Oaks Village again in services.  We still want to receive the right kids because we are still the best group care home out there.

What we are doing is changing it clinically.  We have a pretty solid clinical team right now.  We have a licensed person, three clinicians and Devereux that perform clinical work here on campus.  

Our goal is to serve the toughest kid, a kid with trauma/scars.  Hopefully we can stabilize them and then CBC can send them home or find a suitable place.

Dr. Salem asked Keith if she missed anything.  Keith said, no, the 20 page proposal to DCF/CBC we are already doing and providing some of these services.  We just need to put it together and have someone higher up review it.  Keith does want to commend the staff for what they do because they do a great job.    

Board member Justin Duff asked could you clarify the limit 1 year group care to foster care.  Faith answered, this is something the State practices but it is going Federal because they want them to get permanency and placement, so they are really pushing it from the Federal level.

Keith also mentioned even though it is a State contract we have to abide by the Federal because it is federal grant money also.  

Board member Todd Carr asked if that is why we dropped to 40 beds.  Dr. Salem said we are less concerned if the kid rotates quickly because the kid would be placed into a permanency home quicker. We dropped to 40 because it is a more realistic number of children with complex issues in one area.
Keith said we are not too worried about the Family First Act.  It is not going to impact us too much.  We are going to comply on what they want.  We already meet most of the standards and are COA credited.

We just had our DCF License audit and it went real well.  No action plan.  Everyone did a good job.

· GOV Choir at the BCC –

The GOV choir at the BCC is on December 18th @ 9:00 am.  Dr. Salem asked everyone please come if you can.
· GOV Choir at the WESH 2 News –

It’s another fun party at WESH 2 News on December 12th @ 5:00 pm.  Mr. Soistman, he was our connection at WESH 2 and they keep inviting us all these years – 25 years.  Our kids love WESH 2 News party.  They get to go on the set, eat and staff get them all gifts as well.

· Swing set –
The swing set has been opened a week now and every day it has been used.  The kids wait around to swing on the set.
Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 

· Discuss future projects for the board  - None
Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, February 25, 2019 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan St., Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 AM.
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart, Administrative Assistant
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